
Conservation	Commission	Meeting,	Via	Zoom	
May	20,	2021	

	
Minutes	taken	by	Ruth	Gutman	
	
Present	at	the	meeting	were	members:	
John	Bozak,	Ruth	Gutman,	Dan	Blanchette,	Don	Leuchs,	Jerry	Lanoie	
	
The	meeting	of	the	Conservation	Commission	was	called	to	order	by	John	via	Zoom	at	6:31	
PM.	
	

Minutes	from	the	April	meeting	were	approved.	
	

Walk	at	Lebanon	Community	Forest	
About	20	people	attended	the	hike.	The	lock	on	the	gate	had	been	changed,	but	we	were	
able	to	get	a	key	in	time.	Ruth	boosted	the	FB	post	announcing	the	rescheduled	walk	for	
$10.	
	

Hebo	Hybo	Road	Access	
We	discussed	the	access	issue	again.	It	seems	clear	from	the	letter	from	the	town	attorney	
that	we	should	have	unfettered	access	to	the	road	–	it	is	a	public	easement.	
	

Visit	to	Bog	Brook	Wetlands	
Dan	and	Jerry	will	continue	to	explore	the	town	own	lands.	Perhaps	we	will	schedule	a	
walk	at	Bog	Brook	Wetlands,	although	it	is	too	wet	right	now.	
	
	

Nesbitt	Management	Plan	&	Abutters	Meeting	
We	will	hold	our	next	meeting	in	person	and	invite	the	Nesbitt	abutters	to	attend.	The	
management	plan	will	be	posted	on	the	town	website.	Ruth	will	attempt	to	get	a	brochure	
done	by	the	June	17	meeting.	
	

Suggestions	for	Future	Eagle	Scout	Projects	
There	might	be	new	Eagle	Scout	candidates	looking	for	projects,	do	we	have	any	in	mind?	
Ideas:	New	trails	at	the	Community	Forest	or	restoration	of	the	gravel	pit.	
	
The	meeting	came	to	a	close	at	7:34	PM.	
	

The	next	meeting	will	be	June	17,	2021,	outside	at	the	library.	Bring	a	chair.	
	
Respectfully	submitted,	
Ruth	Gutman	


